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March 16, 2016

To: Lee County c/o County Manager, County Community Development and
Board of County Commissioners '

Re: CPA 2015-00013

If the proposed Comp Plan changes effect any area other than specifically Pine
“Island due notice needs to be given to the residents of Lee County and

presented as such. If changes need to be made to the Comp Plan and the LDC

then it needs to be addressed as a separate issue as it effects al of Les County.

I am concerned that the propoesed changes to the Comp Plan in the Pine

Island hearing have the potential to effect other islands in Lee County. As
resident of San Carlos Island | object to any possible changes to the Comp

Plan or LDC that would effect our Island without residents having the opportunity
to voice their opinion.

If this hearing has the potential to change the language or intent of the Comp
Plan that could affect all of Lee County proper notice should be given to the
public. Other Comp Plan policies discourage increasing densities on islands or
In the CHHA.

Please do not approve any changes outside the scope of Pine Island.

Thank you,

Williarn J. Semmer
1130 Main Street (San Carlos Island)

Fort Myers Beach,.FL. 33931




